

River City Youth Soccer League Board Meeting
March 20, 2019 - 7:00 pm
Mountain Mikes - 1319 Fulton Ave, Sacramento, CA

Attendees: Bill Norris (Scheduler), Shannon Hall (Registrar), Taylor Greer (SI), Scott Wright (VP), Jason Allen (SO), Gene Totten (AP), Rick Merri (Union), John Sant (Union), Mike Dallas (President), Geoff Margolis (Referee), Sarah Britton (Secretary), Stephen Rapaski (DD), Grant Moore (BAC)

- A. Call to Order – 7:00p.m.
- B. Guest Speaker – Rivercats Fundraising – Tyler Kadison
 - 1. Fun Youth Sports Nights
 - 2. Dates can be negotiated
 - 3. Elk Grove Soccer is doing June 14th
- C. President's Report
 - 1. District Six Meeting – no meeting this month, no update on U16/19 moves
 - i. Bill: RCYSL could set up its own U16/19 program outside of current District discussion
 - 2. Still no insurance certificates from the District
 - Sarah: SJUSD will need certs for permit application, open May 1
 - Gene: will need eventually but not urgent
 - Mike: City of Sac Unified fields permits are open, so already a potential issue
- D. Club Manager Hot Topics –
 - SISC: will encourage all coaches to take new licensing, have a policy committee now if other clubs have something to share
 - FEC: Shannon--FEC wants to do a tournament and needs a field(s), needs to get dates; mid-season (Oct 12)? before season? after season?
 - Mike: nice to get the FEC name back out there
 - SISC: before the season hard
 - Bill: if other league's teams want to come District needs to approve
 - Geoff: don't forget referee costs, if anything beyond intra-league must have licensed referees
- E. Officer's Reports
 - 1. Vice President – none
 - 2. Sportsmanship – none
 - 3. Secretary –
 - i. Approve Feb 2019 minutes -- **APPROVED**
 - ii. Receiving multiple team photography solicitations – anyone interested? no
 - 4. Treasurer – none
 - 5. Registrar –
 - i. coaches this year must take "Safe Coach" online course (about abuse), but link purposefully broken by CalNorth b/c was charging \$\$, should be free
 - ii. concussion course is other CalNorth requirement
 - iii. player photos are not automatically deleting, up to clubs if want to manually delete
 - 6. Referee Coordinator /PAD –

- i. nationally moving away from classroom to online instruction, leagues can keep field sessions; uncertain if will move this year or next
 - ii. CNRA is sticking with Game Officials; Game Officials saying RCYSL isn't current on payments
 - a. Mike: there's a bank statement that says they've been paid, Mike will provide to Geoff, David McKay has been calling and dealing with them, and communication within Game Officials appears to be the issue
 - iii. Michael Alcala isn't returning for DDSC referee coordinator, have good candidates for replacement
- 7. Coaching Coordinator – need list of registering/ed coaches once available
- 8. Scheduling Coordinator – no decision on Nov 23rd weekend b/c of unknown re: U16/19
- 9. Webmaster – Union flyer to go up
- F. Old Business –
 - 1. U6/U8 goals: sent request to two entities and Mike Fitzgerald, haven't rec'd bids
 - i. John Sant: will speak with Mike Fitzgerald
 - ii. Shannon: entities will be at expo next weekend, give her specs and she'll inquire
 - 2. U19 goals
- G. New Business –
 - 1. Arden Manor partnership – Larkspur
 - i. thought is RCYSL will be managing for older teams & possibly tournaments
 - ii. field needs some improvements
 - iii. Bill: scheduling problem with Sierra Oaks, so this could alleviate the scheduling problem
 - iv. Jason: Sierra Oaks has fit all the necessary games for past few years
 - v. Mike and Sarah working on agreement and particulars to bring to RCYSL Board
- H. Good of the Game – none, RAIN!
- I. Adjournment – 7:42p